Central Park Gardens

Steering Committee Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, January 21, 2009

Members Present:
Jan Bower, Christine Deamer, Jim Fowler, Emily Griswold, 



Linda Parsons, Willa Pettygrove, Peg Smith and Bob Stephenson
1.
Garden Project Planning

a.
Pathway Renovation
The next phase for pathways is the vegetable garden.  Peg suggests that we use recycled bender board around the beds in beige to match the existing Trex edging in other parts of the garden rather than traditional red.  The 2x4 Trex lumber isn’t flexible enough to handle the curves in this area, so we’ll need a thinner dimension of lumber.  Pathways also need to be marked before installation, keeping in mind the width and elevation that is needed for handicapped access.  Peg would like the pathways to be four feet wide.  Bob will contact the person involved with City code and compliance with the American Disabilities Act and have that person come out and look at the garden to be certain that the job is done right.  Bob, Peg and Emily will meet before setting a workday for Rotary to do the pathway.  Peg suggested that we contact Project Compost for another load of compost for the vegetable garden.
b.
New Plantings in Meadow
There are many bare spots in the Meadow area, and Emily is in the process of selecting some new plants for it.
c.
Permanent Kiosk Design
Emily presented a kiosk design prepared by Shaunie Briggs from Briggs and Company in Winters, who do rustology metal sculpture.  The funds for the kiosk (approximately $3,800) will come from the 2007 Slosson grant.  The opinion was that the bird sculptures on the top of the kiosk might be treacherous to children, who like to climb on structures in the park even if the kiosk is seven feet tall, so a flat top was suggested.  The rusty finish on the art objects on the exterior of the kiosk was also not appealing, and they should be powder coated to have a dark finish or black oil coated.  However, there was no objection to the rusty steel magnets of birds, butterflies, worms and flowers that would hold the literature and posters inside the locked Plexiglas case.  All edges on the kiosk should be smooth.  The posts should be dark brown or black and anchored three feet (rather than two feet) into the ground.  It was suggested that we ask Shaunie for another design of the kiosk before she goes ahead with the project.  The City should also approve the design.
d.
Professional Brochure
Emily presented a quote from Studio 66 for designing a CPG brochure.  The quote for design services was $1800, excluding copywriting and printing.  Over the past two years, we have used between 200 and 300 copies of our present brochure, which was done by Steering Committee members.  Since the garden is still in transition, we have been reluctant to have a brochure done by a professional design studio.  Nevertheless, we currently have $2,000 in our 2007 Slosson grant that needs to be spent for this purpose; in the future, it might be necessary to seek commercial sponsorship for the brochure.  If we are to do a new brochure, the map needs to be redone to show space for the children’s area.  We also need to find out if we own the logo.  Emily had several sample brochures, and after looking at them, it was decided that an 8 x 14 inch brochure might be best because it can be folded to fit into the advertising pockets in most outlets.  There is often not much difference in cost between doing a four-color and a two-color brochure.  Earth-colored paper was preferred with colored ink.  Although everyone agreed Studio 66 does quality work, it was decided to get at least one more quote on the job, particularly since only one mock-up of the brochure will be seen before publication if we use Studio 66.  Christine’s husband does graphic design, and she will ask him to furnish us with a quote and some specs.  Emily, Jan, Willa, and Peg volunteered to work up a draft of the copy for the brochure by next month’s meeting.
2.
Fundraising Activities

Emily submitted a new grant proposal to the Elvenia J. Slosson Endowment Fund for $16,473 for a second information kiosk at the north entry to the gardens, cell phone audio garden guide, seven garden orientation signs, three expanded plant labels and newly designed temporary signs.  A progress report for work performed from July 2007 through December 2008 was also submitted to the Slosson Endowment.  Currently, we have a one-year extension until June 2009 to complete the work funded in the 2007 Slosson grant.  Peg Smith submitted a proposal to Soroptomist International of Davis.  It was noted that springtime is a good time to contact Ace Hardware with our list of needed tools, totaling $1,600.
3.
Upcoming Outreach Opportunities

There will be a dedicated room to gardening at the Davis Home and Garden Show on March 21 and 22, 2009.  Master Gardeners will have a table and do some seminars.  The group was inclined not to participate in the Davis Home and Garden Show due to the volunteer effort required to man the booth for 15 hours.  There will also be a Gardeners Fair at the April 25th Arboretum Plant Sale in the spring and CPG has been invited to have a table.
4.
Work Day Planning

Emily is double-booked for February 7 so she needs a substitute leader for the Saturday workday.  Peg said she would look at her schedule.  Jim will be working with the new trainees at the Farmer’s Market on that day.
5.
Steering Committee Vacancy
There was unanimous consent to invite both Gail Morris and Ruth Williams to join our committee.  They attended our December meeting, which was a Christmas celebration and a going-away party for Emily.

Submitted by,

Jan Bower, Secretary

